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All District employees are eligible to participate in the District’s voluntary 403(b) Tax Sheltered Annuity Plan, and many of you 
are already participants in the 403(b) Plan.  Beginning January 1, 2009 new strict IRS regulations will be implemented on all 
employers that provide a 403(b) Plan to their employees. The new regulations have a written plan and compliance duty re-
quirement that will be enforced on or before January 1, 2009. The IRS will be actively auditing districts and will hold employers
responsible for 403(b) operational, administration and compliance requirements. The regulations change almost every aspect 
of how the District’s Plan is administered and the relationship with all of the Plan’s vendors.  

These changes further impact those of you who already participate in your employer’s 403(b) plan and those of you who may 
choose to participate in the future; and it is expected that many of the current vendors will not remain in the District’s new 403
(b) Plan, which may necessitate you selecting a new vendor. You will be notified if you are affected by these changes.  To lo-
cate IRS-approved vendors offered by Peralta, visit the website www.envoyplanservices.com.

The level of the new requirements creates an onerous amount of work for the District office and would require hiring additional
staff. Therefore, the District has engaged Envoy Plan Services as the District’s 403(b) Plan Administrator (Administrator) to 
manage all administration and compliance requirements. Envoy will be implementing some new and expanded services and 
will provide technical resources for our employees.  

The new regulations affect all aspects of your participation in the District’s Plan, and one of which became effective last Sep-
tember 2007. To avoid potential adverse income tax consequences please carefully read the following information.

An important provision of the new regulations became effective September 25, 2007 that applies to employees transferring 
their 403(b) account from one vendor to a new vendor.  

Contract Exchanges:  According to the IRS the transfer of 403(b) funds among vendors of the same employer are considered 
Contract Exchanges.  According to the final 403(b) Regulations, exchanges made on or after September 25, 2007, have spe-
cific requirements that must be met in order for the exchange to be considered a permitted exchange, with the benefit of a tax 
free status on the transfer.  If the exchange takes place and these new requirements are not met, the exchange would be con-
sidered an operational error and would therefore be considered a taxable event for you as the 403(b) participant.  These re-
quirements include a written agreement between the vendor and your employer that specific information will be shared includ-
ing; separation from service, loan provisions and hardship withdrawal provisions.   

Procedure Changes:  In order to ensure that all contract exchanges are processed and in compliance with these new regula-
tions, beginning September 25, 2007, AALL transfer, rollover and exchange requests must be sent directly to Envoy Plan Ser-
vices for handling.

Please remember that if after September 25, 2007, a contract exchange is processed that is not considered a permissible 
exchange and is not in compliance with current Internal Revenue Service Regulations, the exchange could be considered a 
taxable event to you as the participant.  If this occurs, you will be responsible for any taxes or penalties that may be due.

If you have transacted a Contract Exchange or Transfer since September 25, 2007 please contact Envoy immediately so they 
can review the transaction for compliance, and if necessary, work with you to follow IRS guidance to correct the transaction 
and help you to avoid potential adverse income tax consequences and penalties.

If you have questions regarding any of the issues addressed here, please contact Envoy Plan Ser-
vices directly at:  901 Calle Amanecer, Suite 200,  San Clemente, CA 92673. Phone (949) 366-5070   
Toll Free (800) 248-8858   Fax (877) 513-2272 

We appreciate having the opportunity to provide our employees with a 403(b) Plan that ensures efficiency and compliance for 
both our employees and the District. We encourage you to take advantage of the technical and educational resources being 
made available to you by our Administrator, via their toll-free phone number, email, and the Internet at 
www.envoyplanservices.com. As the new administration procedures and plan changes unfold, you will receive additional infor-
mation designed to assist you in managing your participation in the District’s 403(b) voluntary retirement plan. Your coopera-
tion and understanding during the implementation of these changes is most appreciated.    

Employees who complete and return a re-enrollment form will receive a laminated pocket reference card with the following 
customer service numbers and websites:  
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